
 From: Steven Mahr <Steven.Mahr@cityofchicago.org> 

Sent: Friday, July 25, 2025 8:46 AM 

To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 

Cc: Tyricia Bradley <Tyricia.Bradley@cityofchicago.org> 

Subject: Follow-up re: CSBI Lunch and Learn 

  

Steve, 

  

Good morning. Following up on the email below, please note that the following individuals attended the 

event described below, in our official capacities, at the invitation of the sponsor. The event was, in fact, 

yesterday (7/24/2025). 

  

• Department of Finance – Steven Mahr 

• Department of Finance – Tyricia Bradley 

• Intern – Isabella Arevalo 

• Intern – Lizbeth Castillo 

• Intern – Karla Diaz 

• Intern – Alexander Cruz 

  

Thank you. 

  

-Steven 

  

Steven Mahr 

Assistant Commissioner – Debt Manager 

City of Chicago, Dept. of Finance 

121 North LaSalle St., Suite 700 | Chicago, Illinois 60602  

Tel: 312.744.9697 

steven.mahr@cityofchicago.org 

  

  

mailto:steven.mahr@cityofchicago.org


From: Steven Mahr <Steven.Mahr@cityofchicago.org> 

Sent: Thursday, July 17, 2025 10:49 AM 

To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 

Subject: Question re: CSBI Lunch and Learn 

  

Steve, 

  

Good morning. 

  

My team within the City’s Department of Finance currently has four summer interns. These interns are 

high school students that have been placed with the City through the Chicago Summer Business Institute 

(CSBI). For context, CSBI places approximately 30-50 disadvantaged high school students in financial 

services internships in both the public and private sectors for a length of six weeks. 

  

CSBI is, in partnership with AmeriVet Securities, hosting a “lunch and learn” for these high school interns 

across the City on July 24 at Maggiano’s Little Italy on 516 N Clark Street. The purpose of the event is for 

the 30-50 interns to build connections with past interns and hear speakers in the financial services 

industry. AmeriVet Securities is a municipal bond underwriting firm. 

  

If allowable, I would like to attend this event alongside the four (4) interns that we have in our office this 

summer. 

  

Can you please let me know what information you might need in order to analyze this event and avoid 

potential conflicts of interest? 

  

Thank you. 

  

-Steven 

  

Steven Mahr 

Assistant Commissioner – Debt Manager 

City of Chicago, Dept. of Finance 

121 North LaSalle St., Suite 700 | Chicago, Illinois 60602  

mailto:Steven.Mahr@cityofchicago.org
mailto:Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org


Tel: 312.744.9697 

steven.mahr@cityofchicago.org 

  

  

 

This e-mail, and any attachments thereto, is intended only for use by the addressee(s) named herein and 

may contain legally privileged and/or confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient of 

this e-mail (or the person responsible for delivering this document to the intended recipient), you are 

hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, printing or copying of this e-mail, and any 

attachment thereto, is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please respond to the 

individual sending the message, and permanently delete the original and any copy of any e-mail and 

printout thereof. 
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